
 

 

 
 
Principal Report 
 
Playground Construction – 
Monday 5th November 
Due to the construction of the 
new Prep/1 playground com-
mencing Monday, there will be 
no Koala Joeys next week. The 
Year 1 class will be using this 
space as a learning area.  
There will also be NO PARADE on 
Monday.  
Fitness Club will be held on the 
top oval this Tuesday.  
 
Did you know?  
We have payment plans availa-
ble in the office. Please speak to 
Tracey or Tammy to organise.  
 
2019 Booklists 
2019 booklists have been sent 
home. For additional copies, 
please see the office.  
 
Leaving us in 2019?  
Please let the office know if you 
will no longer be enrolled at Kal-
bar State School next year.  
 
P&C meeting – Tuesday 20th 
November 
Our next P&C meeting will be 
held on Tuesday 20th November 
from 7:00pm in the staffroom. 
All welcome. 
 
 
Yours in education, 
 
Angela Chant 
Principal 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Date Claimers 
 
Talk About It Yrs 5/6 7 Nov 
Cricket Gala Day 9 Nov 
Life Ed. Sessions P-6 12–14 Nov 
MOEC Camp 13 - 16 Nov 
Junior Swimming 13 Nov – 7 Dec 
Year 1/2 Theatre Excursion 15 Nov 
Graduation 4 Dec 
Awards Parade 2:00pm 10 Dec 
Concert Night 11 Dec 
Report Cards Go Home 12 Dec 
 

Playground Construction 
 
Due to construction of the new 
playground beginning  5th Novem-
ber, Year 1B will be relocting to the 
music room at the library Monday & 
Tuesday. 
 

Physical Education News 
 

Bring to school every day: 

 hat 

 water bottle 
 
Swimming 
Please return both the permission 
note and money to the office as 
soon as possible.  The years 1 – 3 
students will swim on a Tuesday 
and the Preps will swim on a Friday.  
If you have any questions after 
reading the permission note and 
information, please don’t hesitate 
to contact Mr Lutter about it.  
 
 
 

 
 
Woolworths Cricket Blast 
Qld Cricket will be running activities 
during PE Lessons in week 4 culmi-
nating in a visit from the Heat Ute 
on Friday at morning tea. There will 
be lots of giveaways for all students.  
 
 
 
Futsal 
Nine teams of Year 5 and 6 students 
are competing against each other 
during morning tea and lunch time 
play time. All games to date have be 
played with great spirit and sports-
manship. Week 5 of the term finals 
will be played. 
 
Sports Awards 
This week’s sportsmanship awards 
go to Johanna Christensen and Katie 
Viavattene. Last week’s went     
to Tahlia Abbott and Oskar Fyson-
Peach. Congratulations to all recipi-
ents! 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 5/6 Let’s Talk About 
It: Puberty  

 
On Wednesday 7th November our 
Year 5 and 6 students are invited to 
attend the Let’s Talk About It: Pu-
berty session run by Life Education. 
Parents are invited to attend the 
parent information session from 
8:45am in the Library.  
 
Permission notes have been sent 
home and are required to be re-
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turned to the school by Monday 5th 
November. There is no cost to fami-
lies. 
 

MOEC Camp – Year 6 
 
On Tuesday 13th – Friday 16th No-
vember the Year 6 students will be 
attending the MOEC camp. Troy 
Churchward and Tayla Rosin will be 
attending this camp for the 4 days. 
Year 5 students will join into the 
one class and will work with Mrs 
Lankowski for the week. Mr 
Churchward and Ms Rosin will write 
the Year 5 program for the week to 
ensure continuity of learning. 
 
 

Prep Move On Day 
 
What a wonderful day we had with 
our new Preps last week! A big 
thank you to all staff who worked 
very hard behind the scenes in mak-
ing this such a successful day. We 
can’t wait to start school with our 
new preps in 2019! 
 
 

P&C News 
 
This Friday, 2nd November is Tuck-
shop Volunteer Day.  Please show 
your appreciation to our wonderful 
Tuckshop Convenor, Sarah Lyngcoln 
and her delightful band of helpers 
who show up every Friday to slice, 
dice, build, cook, package, clean, 
and count so that our students are 
fed well. Thank you Tuckshop Vol-
unteers!! 
 

Next Friday, 9th November we are 
catering for the Fassifern School 
Cricket Gala Day.  We are still VERY 
much in need of helpers for the day.  
If you can spare an hour of your 
time, or more, please help us.  
Please contact Christine Stephan, 
0409578706 if you can help.  We 
will need volunteers from 8.30am 
through to 2pm. 
 
Tuckshop will be provided at school 
on this day. 
 
Our last meeting of the year will be 
on Tuesday 20th November at 
7.00pm.  Everyone is welcome, we 
hope to see many there. 
 
 

Tuckshop Day – 2nd November 

 
The daily efforts of our tuckshop 
workers and the many volunteers 
who support our students and our 
school have been tremendous this 
year.  
 
We should remember to say please 
and thank you every day, but on 
Tuckshop Day, Friday 2 November, 
we will say a very special thank you 
to this wonderful team. 
 
Our tuckshop provides a great ser-
vice that helps out families who 
have to juggle many different tasks 
at the start of each day and some 
good food helps the students study 
and play through the day. 
 
We don’t take their hard work for 
granted and it is great to see par-
ents putting up their hands and get-

ting involved with our school. Thank 
you everyone. 
 

 

Tuckshop 
 
This week’s volunteers are: 
 
Andrea Stephen 
Lesley Bell 
Ally Ilic 
 
Next week’s are: 
 
Kate Woodward 
Cara Maskelyne 
Ally Ilic 
 
 

Uniform Shop 
 

All enquiries contact 
Karen Lather on 0409 728 720 
Tuesday 2:45pm – 3:15pm 
Friday 8:45am – 9:15am 



 

 
 

 

Chappy News 
 
Hi Everyone –  I recommend at-
tendance at the session on “Practi-
cal tips to manage the emotional 
and behavioural symptoms of anxi-
ety in your kids”, being held in the 
Kalbar State School Library on Fri-
day evening November 2 at 7pm-
8pm. For more information, please 
see the flyer in this newsletter. 
 
I am at school on Monday & Friday 
each week.  Please come and have a 
chat when you see me. 
 
Kind Regards, 
Karen Turner 
 
Thought – “Start where you are. 
Use what you have. Do what you 
can." Arthur Ashe. 
 
 

RI Camp 
 
Forms & payment is due back to the 
school office by 2nd November. 
If you would like more information 
please ring me on 5467 1322 or 
0408730042 or email 
gwen@rodericks.net.au. 
Gwen Roderick 
 
  

Dental Van Appointment Notice 

mailto:gwen@rodericks.net.au


 

 
 

  

Cricket Gala Day Menu 
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